PASTELLE POA ASSOCIATION, INC.

RECONVENED ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday- February 16, 2016 – 7:00 P.M.

Location: Bethel Lutheran Church
Board members present: President J.P. Fougeron, Vice President Jason Metzger, Treasurer Steve Marcketta, Secretary Phil Rossow and Director Dave Guley. Director Tony Yannucci was present via teleconfrence. Also present and representing First Service Residential was Vice President of Operations for the Treasure Coast Office Liz Diaz and Property Manager Dawn Atwood.  
J.P. Fougeron called the meeting to order at 7:21 p.m. and Liz Diaz with First Service Residential confirmed a notice of the meeting was duly given and a quorum of 74 was established per Florida Statue. 
APPOINTMENT BY THE PRESIDENT TO CHAIR THE MEETING:  

· President J.P. Fougeron appointed Liz Diaz with First Service Residential to chair the meeting. 
MINUTES:  

· The minutes of the January 8, 2015 Annual Meeting were reviewed. Owner Maureen McNally made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by owner Dejan Aneolic. The motion carried.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  

· Treasurer Steve Marcketta presented the 2015 yearend financial report to the membership. He reported the dues for 2016 did not increase and stayed at the current $740 per quarter. He stated the community was in good financial standing and that there was cash flow to complete the 2016 projects.
STATE OF THE COMMUNITY REPORT:  
· President J.P. Fougeron presented the state of the community report. He reported the Board mission statement for the Oaks of Hobe Sound, stating the Boards objectives were to promote a sense of community, preserve and enhance property values, provide responsible management and use of community assets that benefit all owners and to protect the development of the community be the adherence of the covenants, conditions, restrictions and easements for the benefit of the property and the owners. His report continued by discussing areas of concerns, what was accomplished in 2015, what we are working on in 2016 and the short and long term goals for the ommunity.
OLD BUSINESS:

·  The board and members in the audience discussed the proposed document changes to the By-Laws, The Declaration and the Articles of Incorporation that were sent to all owners. Manager Dawn Atwood gave an updated count of the approvals and disapproval written consent forms siting the current approval number was not enough to yet pass the changes. Some owners expressed they felt the package of changes was too large and too much information to have a clear understanding of the proposed changes. The Board took this information into account and said they would revisit the best options to continue to get the changes approved by the owners.
NEW BUSINESS: No new business was discussed. 
OPEN DISCUSSION:
· Board Members opened the floor to the homeowners in attendance for open discussion.
With no further items to discuss Liz Diaz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:49 p.m. Owner Kim Yannucci seconded the motion. The motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Dawn Atwood, LCAM
For and on behalf Dawn, 

